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AMERICAN
ASSOCIATION OF

UNIVERSITY ‘
NYS District 1 WOMEN September 1995

ANNUAL POTLUCK SUPPER

Wednesday, September 20, 1995
5:30 p.m.
Chrict Mothodist Chure

- -

Saratoga and Harlem Roads, Amherst

Program:

Beijing and Beyond - Strategies for the Future!

Guest Speaker: Dr. Geraldine E. Bard,
Chair of the Delegation from Buffalo and Erie County to the United Nations
Fourth World Conference on Women in Beijing, China
Dr. Elizabeth Betty J. Cappella, Vice-Chair of the Delegation, will accompany Dr. Bard.

We are honored to have Dr. Bard and Dr. Cappella at our meeting to discuss their experiences
at the World Conference on Women. The Buffalo Branch will be one of the first groups to hear this
presentation. ;

As part of the evening's entertainment, we will hold a "Luck of the Draw" Auction. Donations
will be gratefully accepted by Bunny Blackstone.

See page 3 for more information regarding the guest speakers, the potluck, and the auction,
A reservation form is on page 13.
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PRESIDENTS CORNER

Dear Branch Members,

We are truly honored and pleased to serve as
your co-presidents and look forward to working
closely with you in developing our Association's
goals of gender and educational equity. Hopefully,
you have enjoyed a wonderful summer and are
now anxious to get back into an exciting schedule
of AAUW monthly programs and study groups.

This year's used book sale was truly
outstanding! Jackie Trace and her committee
devoted many weeks of their time to ensure that
the sale was a success. Because of their efforts,
our branch will be able to make a significant
contribution to the Buffalo Branch Centennial
Endowment Fund in the Association's
Educational Foundation. Thanks to all the branch
members who came down to help or who
contributed to the success of the sale. Teamwork
goes a long way in making a job of this size more
manageable.

Several members of our branch were busy
this summer attending the New York State
AAUW Leadership Training Session, the 1995
Summer Board Meeting, and committee meetings
in Albany. Judy Weidemann and Betty Loucks
have assumed positions on state committees:
Weidemann on the Education & Equity
Committee and Loucks on the Membership
Committee. We are proud to have them represent
us and know that they will make significant
contributions to the State AAUW. Karen Noonan
and Sharon Rich attended as members of the Boot
Camp, which was designed to enhance leadership
abilities. Barbara Carier, administrative director,
coordinated the activities for the state.
Congratulations, Barb, on another excellent job!
Everyone enjoyed the camaraderie and
networking.

The leadership conference stressed the
importance of setting attainable goals both on the
state and local level. We intend to address this
issue at our board's goal setting meeting and will
keep you informed of what we see as our
priorities. Your input and perspective on our
agenda is encouraged.

To launch the year, our Program Committee
has planned an exciting September meeting. Our
traditional potluck supper and study group display
will continue. In addition, we are truly fortunate
to be the very first organization to host
representatives of the Western New York
delegation to the United Nations Fourth World
Conference on Women, to be held in Beijing,
China. Dr. Geraldine Bard and Dr. Betty

See Presidents page 3.
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Annual Potluck to Feature Delegates to the UN
Conference on Women's Issues

The featured speaker at our September
meeting will be Dr. Geraldine Bard. She is one of
the official United States Non-Government
Organization (NGO) delegates to the United
Nations Fourth World Conference on Women's
Issues being held in Beijing, China, from August
26 through September 8, 1995. Accompanying
her will be Dr. Elizabeth (Betty) J. Cappella.
Bard is Chair of the delegation from Buffalo and
Erie County, and Cappella is vice-chair. They are
representing the National Women's Conference
Committee with Sarah Harder, national past
president of AAUW, and are leading the United
States delegation. Bard and Cappela were
selected to present their paper, Women,
Education, and Family Literacy: Strategies jor
Empowerment, to the conference.

Their workshop offers specific strategies to
be incorporated into family literacy programs
which focus on education toward equality;
women's human rights; community development
as it impacts on the political, social, and cultural
aspects for job skill training; programs for at-risk
children; family ecology; illiteracy; and the
prevention of violence against women.

The potluck supper will also include
information about study groups and a new
feature, the "Luck of the Draw Auction." For only
$3.00, you will have ten chances to win a gift. All
proceeds will benefit our local Funds for
Education and our program budget.

Invite your friends to a delicious dinner,
acquaint yourseif with a new study group; and
enjoy a stimulating program.

Presidents continued from page 2.

Cappella will discuss their conference
presentation.

In addition to the evening's program, we
will hold a "Luck of the Draw Auction" to raise
funds for our program budget and local Funds for
Education effort. If you have anything to
contribute to this worthwhile auction, please call
Bunny Blackstone (655-4519). Please invite
friends and prospective members to this enjoyable
evening. Everyone is welcome.

Bunny Blackstone
Sharon Rich

NEWSLETTER STAFF

The number of people involved in
publishing the Buffalo Branch Newsletter is
increasing. The followng are currently involved:

Editor Betty Loucks
Proofreader Barbara Carier
Typist Delores Bowker
Layout assistant Rita Cascia
Mailing Ann Hicks
Ann Bish
Maryalice Seagrave
Christine O'Connor

Workers are still needed — particularly for
folding and mailing. If you can help, please call
Betty Loucks (632-3157).
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To Our Members,
Last month's net proceeds from the book sale of close to $12,000 mark perhaps a

record of sorts, considering that we were able to cut our cost by more than half. The success
of our sale testifies to the dedication of all the people who made it possible: our sponsors
% from the community (especially the Tri-Main Center), our ever-faithful customers, and, of
@ course, all of you Buffalo Branch members who contributed your time, your knowledge,
\ your books, and, in some cases, your dollars, to make it happen.

We're sure that those of you who chose not to support our project have your reasons,
and we would be truly interested to know what they are. As you know, the Buffalo Branch Used Book Sale
generates much interest and activity in Western New York. I have heard it said that many people in this community
wouldn't have the foggiest idea of what AAUW stands for if it weren't for their exposure to the Book Sale.

You might stop and think about the mission and purpose of a group of people that calls itself "University
Women." Ask yourself this question: What could be more appropriate to the promotion of higher education among
women than an undertaking devoted to books? What other volunteer effort can you think of that can raise this
amount of money for something that not only promotes the education of women but serves the intellectual interests
of a community?

It is impossible to thank personally everyone who helped with this year's event, but all of us on the task force
especially want to recognize our new members who turned out to make this event such a success: Natalie Bialy,
Grace Hickok, Linda Krempa, Carol Lawrence, Heidi Mahoney, Moira Martineau, and Cassie Trace.

Thanks also to all "old" members, not only you who worked at the site, but also to all those people working
behind the scenes typing labels, transporting books, publicizing the event, and supporting us in other ways. Bunny
Blackstone, Mollie Fleysher, Myra Menti, Joan Richmond, Ruthe Sicherman, and Barb Smith are among
those who contributed so much.

We are grateful to all of you who donated much needed equipment as well as your resources, especially to
Ruth Auer for those marvelous, much-needed signs which added so much to the "festive atmosphere" during the
sale, and to Judy Bratty for her easel and her nautical persona, as well as to Ruth Seitz's dependable white gloves,
her folding screen, and her financial support

We also owe our success to the many friends and relatives who came to work with us. These are people who
understand the importance of the sale and who show up year after year to help. Among the spouses who proved
faithful, we thank Bruce Brown, Al Darbee, Joe Day, Chuck Jamieson, Herb Morrisen, Shamus O'Connor,
Steve Paskuly, and Doug McClive, who supplied us with category signs and helped out every single day of the
sale.

Without Ann Bish and Ann Hicks as financial managers, however, we could never have sailed through as we
did. Holed up behind a black curtain with little air and less light, beset by AAUW members strolling by for a sip of
lemonade and the latest gossip, it's a wonder they ever got the books to balance.

Finally, thanks to all those who sponsored a table, supplementing our sales receipts by $260: Carol Brasure,
J. P. Eriksen, Suzanne Grossman, Ruth Himmele, Barbara Kadzik, Lucille Peterson, Regina Reed, Nan
Scinta, Mary Alice Seagrave, Jean Smith, Karen Stephenson, and Virginia Troy.

On behalf of Jill Brown, Rosemary Darbee, Carolyn Day, Anne Montes, Carol Paskuly, and myself, I
thank you all.

Jackie Trace
1995 Used Book Sale Coordinator
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Book Sale Financial Report

(Figures are not final)
INCOME:
Table donations 260.00
Pre-sale receipts 346.50
Admission receipts 1,720.00
Day 1 5,763.75
Day 2 3,587.50
Day 3 (40% off) 1,093.60
Day 4 ($1 a bag) 551.70
Total Income $13,323.05
EXPENSES:
Rental of tables 576.60
Security personnel 350.00
Window glass repair 82.08
Helium & balloons 65.97
Paid workers 79.00
Bulk mailings 75.00
First-class postage 19.20
Stationery 14.45
Photocopies 81.61
Bulk mail imprint 21.55
Phone calls 5.00
Misc. supplies & repairs 37.03
Equipment storage 308.20
(Oct. 94 - July 95)
Total Expenses (81,715.69)
NET PROFIT $11,607.36

CULTURAL NEWS

September is here and with it the beginning
of a new cultural year. This year seems more
tentative than those of recent years because of the
many threats to cultural funding and, indeed,
survival of many of these organizations. In spite
of these clouds, there is, for now, much to enjoy.

If you have not yet seen the Paley exhibit at
the Albright-Knox Art Gallery, you still have a
month to go and view many extraordinary works
of art. The Shaw and Stratford
Festivals will continue until
October. While both perform
theatre of extremely high quality,
if T had to pick a "must-see" at
each, it would be Cavalcade at the
Shaw and Long Day's Journey
info Night at Stratford. Artpark
will be presenting the musicai
Forever Plaid at Artpark-at-the-Church
throughout the month of September.

The big September event is CURTAIN UP
on the weekend of the 22nd to the 24th. For
Shakespeare fans who don't wish to travel as far
as Stratford, two local companies are
collaborating on a production of King Lear.
Shakespeare in the Park and The Irish Classical
Theatre Company will present this classic at the
Pfeiffer Theatre from September 14 through
October 1. An American classic, Eugene O'Neill's
Ah Wilderness!, will be the opening play at the
Studio Arena Theatre, beginning September 12.

For opera lovers, the Greater Buffalo Opera
Company will present Aida on Friday, September
22 and Sunday, September 24. If you would like a
look at performers on the way up, check out the
QRS Rising Stars series, which, on September 17,
will present soprano Lauren Wagner at Slee Hall.

Judy Summer
Cultural Representative
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS

We welcome new members who joined during
June, July, and August.

Dr. Beverly Piccillo

133 Toelsin Road

Buffalo, NY 14225

892-8786

Piccillo has bachelor's, master's, and doctorate
degrees from SUNY at Buffalo.

Dr. Heidi Mahoney

60 Cary Street

Buffalo, NY 14201

673-3474

Mahoney has a doctorate from SUNY at Buffalo.

Carolyn Siegel

7615 Irish Road

West Falls, NY 14170

941-6390

Siegel has a bachelor's degree from St.
Bonaventure University and a master's degree
from SUNY College at Buffalo.

Ellen M. Dewind

48 Oakland Road

Williamsville, NY 14221

634-0269

Dewind received a bachelor's degree and a
master's degree in education from SUNY College
at Buffalo and expects to receive her doctorate
from SUNY at Buffalo in September.

Anne M. Allan

4560 Gunnville Road

Clarence, NY 14031

759-8190

Allan earned a bachelor's degree and a master's
degree in business administration from SUNY at
Buffalo.

Judith Rucki

485 Cayuga Road

Buffalo, NY 14225-0222

631-7832

Rucki earned a bachelor's degree in business
administration from SUNY at Buffalo.

Jean Sylvester

411 Parkside Avenue

Buffalo, NY 14216-3404

838-6780

Sylvester received a bachelor's degree from
Oberlin College and a master's degree from
SUNY at Buffalo.

Suzanne Borowicz

7108 Liebler Road

Colden, NY 14033

541-5713

Borowicz is a new student affiliate, currently
working on a degree at SUNY at Buffalo.

Mary Lombardi Kenny

57 Morningside Lane

Williamsville, NY 14221

632-1703

Kenny has a bachelor's degree in business
administration from the University of Phoenix.

Dr. Katherine Johnson
126 Crestwood Avenue
Buffalo, NY 14216
876-4006
Johnson earned a bachelor's degree in sociology
from SUNY College at Buffalo and master's and
doctorate degrees in sociology from SUNY at
Buffalo. She is the daughter of member Stacey
Johnson.
Marlene Dick
Vice-President for Membership Recruitment
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ASSOCIATION CONVENTION REPORTS:
HIGHLIGHTS, MEMORIES, AND NEWS

In June 1995, it was my privilege to
represent Buffalo Branch at the Association
Convention in Orlando, Florida. Being on the
grounds of Disney World in the Contemporary
Hotel and Convention Center was very exciting,
but no special setting can equal the thrill of
participating in the discussions and discoveries of
an Association which re-defines and further
refines itself every two years.

We learned that in 1994-5 Association
membership grew by 5 percent nationwide.
Perhaps the 420 branches across the country —
including Buffalo — who met goals to become 5-
Star branches are part of the reason for this
increase. Those branches were honored on the
first might of the Convention.

The opening session was a wonderful
mixture of fun and earnest contemplation of our
mission. Giant TV monitors assisted the views
of Mickey and Minnie Mouse dancing to
welcome us, a choral group and color guard of
Girl Scouts, and welcoming remarks from not
only our own President Jackie DeFazio and her
Canadian counterpart, Phyllis Scott, but also
from First Lady Hillary Clinton, by video from
the White House. Mrs. Clinton praised AAUW's
history, goals, and successes, and urged us to
continue the struggle to help girls, and all
children, in light of the current Congressional
realities.

After Orange County Chairman Linda
Chapin stressed that the traditional "women's
issues" have become the most pressing social
issues of the day, it was our Jackie DeFazio who
outlined a new effort for AAUW to work to
reverse the results of the 1994 election. The

Association Board has authorized all branches to
begin immediately to refocus their efforts on a new
Voter Education Campaign. The last Congress
voted with AAUW's issues about 85% of the time;
this Congress has a "score" of 0%! Voter
education is mandatory to let people know that
every issue promoting education and equity for
women and girls is in danger! AAUW's top
legislative priorities have become ideological
battlegrounds. Recent gains for all women and
girls in educational equity, civil rights, equal
employment opportunities, and reproductive
choice are threatened by the legislative agenda of
the new congressional leadership. Even the
Gender Equity Act, which was passed less than a
year ago, isn't safe. The iegislators constituting
the new congressional majority aren't listening to
anything we are saying because they have a
different agenda.

The attacks are too broad and from too many
fronts to defend. We must change the key players
in 1996 or face further crosions of the hard-fought
advances we've won. We need to harness our
outrage into action. If women had voted in the
same numbers in 1994 as they did in previous
elections, the composition of the present Congress
would be quite different.

With this challenge echoing in our minds,
Buffalo Branch should consider the establishment
of a Voter Education Campaign team/task force.
Someone must identify potential partners in this
campaign and take the lead in disseminating
information and action ideas. It sounds like an
AAUW project if I ever heard one!

Next month...more from the Convention.

Barbara Carier
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 1995 - 1996

Elected Officers:
Co-Presidents

President-Elect

1st V-P Program

2nd V-P Membership

3rd V.P Membership Retention
Recording Secretary
Corresponding Secretary
Branch Treasurer

Loan Funds Treasurer
Educational Foundation Chair
Education & Equity

Public Policy

Nominating Committee Chair
Nominating Committee

Appointed Officers:
Bylaws Chair
Interest Area Representatives:
Community
Cultural
Education
International Relations
Newsletter Editor
Chamberlin Loan
Finance/Budget
Historian
LAF Project
Public Relations
Study Group Coordinator
College/University Relations
EF Book Sale Coordinators
May Luncheon
Tri-County Interbranch

Bunny Blackstone, Sharon Rich
Dr. Karen Noonan

Carolyn ladovito

Marlene Dick

Carolyn Day

Christine O'Connor

Mary Ann Wiltshire

Joan Allison -
-Rita-Noewak ;1;{*5;};‘;;7\.44'-&&. e,

apntai

Dr. Anastasia Johnson @u 7T

#

Judy Weidemann 47
Barbara Olandt 74
Ernestine Foster

Bertha Boston

Jill Brown

Lynn McClive

Sharon Minklein

4

Ann Bish

Phyllis Kelly

Judy Summer
Barbara Carier
Barbara Burke
Betty Loucks
Maryalice Seagrave
Diane Silvestro
Carol Golyski
Diana Sina

Dr. Rita McDonald
Judy Bratty

Ann Hicks

Dr. Linda Fusco
Dr. Karen Noonan

655-4519, 631-9777
688-0987
634-0927
837-3458
634-6340
649-0637
652-4636
838-5933
874-9725
885-2486

< 649-0975
2 ALEN 683-6822- BB - 571 1[—'3

688-6393
837-0575
332-8601
885-3299
839-3309

741-3964

839-1952
634-3608
839-0933
542-2630
632-3157
833-0437
631-3349
694-4386
632-4188
876-2153
833-5995
741-3964

626-5530
688-0987
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CONDOLENCES

The branch members extend their condolences. ..

...to Annette Stein on the death of her husband, Arthur Stein,
on June 24;

...10 Karen Stephenson on the death of her father;

...and to Ann Hicks on the death of her father at the age of 94

on July 24

We appreciate receiving special notices about our members.
Please send information to Betty Loucks, 43 Jenawood Lane,
Williamsville, NY 14221, (632-3157.)
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JUNE BOARD MEETING

The Buffalo Branch Board of Directors
met on June 3, 1995, at 7 p.m. at the Reinstein
Branch, Cheektowaga Public Library. President
Judy Weidemann called the meeting to order.
The following reports were given:

President's Report — Weidemann reported
on the Boot Camp for board members, a New
York State AAUW Leadership Training Session
to be held on July 15, 1995, at the College of St.
Rose in Albany, New York. Weidemann also
mentioned that Gail Eagan was honored at a
Women's Action Committee luncheon.

Used Book Sale Report —Jackie Trace and
Rosemary Darbee reported that the sale will be
held at the Tri-Main Center, 2495 Main Street,
Buffalo, New York. A bulk mailing has been sent
to each Buffalo Branch AAUW member
explaining what has been done so far and
problems that exist. Bookmarks, which were
donated, were included with the mailing, Sorting
for the sale has started. A phone list of new
members will be compiled, and they will be
called; the committee is looking for tables at a
good price; and the sign for the marquee will be
set up in front of the building. The committee
will meet every Thursday at 7 p.m. at the site
until the sale is over.

Second Vice-President for Membership
Recruitment Report — Marlene Dick has sent
out 140 letters this year and has recruited 70 new
members. Coffees will be held in January and
August for new members. Articles will be placed
in alumni publications from the University at
Buffalo, Buffalo State College, and Daeman
College. Fifty brochures have been sent to
Welcome Wagons.
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Third Vice-President for Membership
Retention Report — A meeting is planned for
June 11, 1995, to work on a membership list. The
committee consists of Bunny Blackstone, Carolyn
Day, Judy Weidemann, Lois Meyer, and Joan
Allison,

Treasurer's Report — Lois Meyer reminded
all officers to submit their expense vouchers.
Meyer submitted her treasurer's report showing
this year's total income as $7,266.58, and the
checkbook balance at $4,252.45 after expenses.
The savings account has been transferred to the
Rochester Savings Bank. The treasurer's report
was accepted and filed for audit. Meyer also
circulated a letter with a notice regarding dues
renewal, which she suggests be sent to members.

Loan Funds Treasurer's Report — Cindy
Monacelli presented her report showing
$31,884.80 in the Chamberlin Loan Fund and
$6,909.61 in Funds for Education. The report was
accepted and filed for andit.

Educational Foundation Report — Stacey
Johnson presented her report showing a book sale
checking account balance of $4,462.86. The
report was accepted.

Chamberlin Loan Report — Maryalice
Seagrave passed out the new applications for the
Chamberlin Loan Fund. They have been slightly
revised. The major change was the section
applying to budget. Ann Hicks has had the
applications printed. There were a few interviews
conducted before the meeting, and the rest of the
candidates will be interviewed on June 29, 1995,
Seagrave brought to the attention of the incoming
board the fact that the guidelines by the Ad-hoc
Committee need to be reviewed.

Finance/Budget Report — Diane Silvestro
reviewed the profit and loss at the end of the year.

Legal Advocacy Fund Report — Carolyn
Day reported that the Association has taken a few
more LAF cases. Day also reminded the board
that the branch must send a list of our upcoming
events to the Women's Action Committee for their
calendar.

Study Groups Report — Judy Bratty stated
that as a new member, she was very happy to be
asked to coordinate the study group activities and
is happy to be continuing next year.

College/University Relations Report —
Karen Noonan stated that her work in recruiting
college/university members has been difficult and
not as successful as she would like it to be.

May Luncheon Report — Outgoing
President Judy Weidemann congratulated Alice
Mason, May Luncheon Chair, on a job well done.
Mason has set up guidelines to heip next year's
chair. She will also publish thanks in the
newsletter to all workers. Lois Meyer has a
summary of expenses for future use.

Weidemann turned the meeting over to new
President Bunny Blackstone.

Blackstone thanked Weidemann and the old
board for their work and welcomed the new and
continuing board members. Blackstone asked for
more effective communications between members
and the board. The following suggestions were
made: a phone tree to connect the members, a new
member's study group, programs that will appear
to members on a broader range. Blackstone
mentioned that the new board is not complete, and
that Newsletter Editor Betty Loucks will be
needing some help with the newsletter.

The September board meeting will be held on
September 6 at 7 p.m.at the Eggertsville-Snyder
Library.
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AAUW BUFFALO BRANCH CALENDAR

9/5 Tuesday — The Duplicate Bridge Group should call Mary O'Connor (631-9227) for location and
reservations. Bridge time is 7:30 p.m. ‘

9/6 Wednesday — The Buffalo Branch Board will meet at 7 p.m. at the Eggertsville-Snyder Library, 4622
Main Street, Amherst.

9/12 The German Study Group meets on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays at 1:30 p.m. If you plan to attend,
please call Gloria Beutner (838-1273) or Renny Ferber (836-3277) for information about location.

Tuesday — The Music Study Group will meet at the home of Alice Glace, 95 Thorn Avenue, Orchard
Park, at 1 p.m. Mollie Fleysher will discuss the life of Mozart and his music. Call Glace (662-2302)
for reservations.

Tuesday — The Craft Group will meet at the home of Lynn McClive, 50 Anderson Place, Buffalo, at
7 p.m. Bring items for the potluck dinner and ideas for macramé.

9/13 Wednesday — The Book Collecting Group will meet at 5:45 p.m. at the home of Jackie Trace, 184
Saint James Place, Buffalo. Call Trace (883-1906) for information.

9/18 Mondzay — The Investment Interest Group will meet at 7 p.m. at the Greenbaven Library, 350
Greenhaven Road, Tonawanda. The schedule for the coming year will be discussed. Call Eve Stoklosa
(695-3606) or Judy Bratty (833-5995) for more information. Guests are welcome.

The Book Review Group will not meet this month.

9/26 Tuesday — The Investment Club will meet at 7 p.m. sharp at the Williamsville Library, 5571 Main
Street, Williamsville. All members are encouraged to be in attendance to transact business. Contact
Jan Vine (839-2559) for more information. Guests are always welcome.

9/27 Wednesday — The Dinner by the Book Group will change its meeting date this month due to the
potluck dinner on the third Wednesday. Nan Scinta will review Having Our Say by Sarah and
Elizabeth Delaney, at The Café in the Square, Main and Harlem, Snyder. Contact Elizabeth Smith
(836-2316) for reservations.

9/30 Saturday — The International Study Through Foods Group will meet at the home of Ann Bish and
Ann Hicks, 5177 Willow Brook Drive, Clarence, at 7:30 p.m. The program is about Australia and
New Zealand presented by Marilyn Carmichael and Joyce Swartney. Desserts from "down under" will
be served. A donation of $2.00 toward the refreshments will be accepted. Call Bish or Hicks (741-
3964) for reservations.

Judy Bratty, Coordinator
Study and Interest Groups
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FEATURING STUDY GROUPS:

DINNER BY THE BOOK

The AAUW Dinner by the Book Group meets on the third
Wednesday of every month, September through June, from 6 p.m.
to 8:30 p.m., at a local restaurant or home. Come, read, and enjoy
with us. We always welcome guests whether they have read the
book or not.

S=

r—________-__—-_1

l ANNUAL POTLUCK DINNER RESERVATION
September 20, 1995

I Phone Number

Name

I Number of Reservations

I Guest/s Names

I I will contribute one of the following for myself: (Guests are free.)
____ %700
___$1.00 and a vegetable or meat casserole
__$%$1.00and a salad
I __ $1.00 and a dessert
I Please make checks payable to AAUW, Buffalo Branch and mail to Bunny Blackstone

11478 Tomarsue Drive
I Marilla, NY 14102-9704

L—__—_—____—

L——____—-_——_——_
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In principle and in practice AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no barriers to
full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation,

national origin, or disability.

AAUW promotes equity for all women and girls, life-long education and positive societal

AssocTioN OF  change.
UNIVERSITY
WOMEN

i

——  The AAUW Educational Foundation provides funds to advance education, research,
and self-development for women and to foster equity and positive societal change.

AAUW's Legal Advocacy Fund provides funding and a support system for women

LEcaL  seeking judicial redress for sex discrimination.

ARVOCACY
FuND

Moving? Did not receive the newsletter? Please contact Marion Fay (835-5660).
This newsletter was delivered to the Willliams Street Post Office, Buffalo NY on August 24.

Non-Profit

BUFFALO BRANCH
Marion S. Fay
347 Brantwood Road
ASOCANION OF - gy der, NY 14226
UNIVERSITY Permit No. 1078

WOMEN
ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

Barbara Cerisr

295 Lakswood Parleuay
Briyder,

Mew York 1483640732




